
Community Bulletin
August 7th, 2023

Dear Shrewsbury Families,

Please note the following announcements and information related to various events or activities
that may be of interest to you and your children. Announcements from non-school sources are
passed on as a courtesy if they meet the requirements of the School Committee policy.

School District Items
1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Schools Offers Meals at No Cost for Students (New)
2. Please Note – Bus Privilege Registration 2023-2024
3. Save the Date – Music Drive by the Shrewsbury Schools Music/Theater Association,
September 23rd

Community Items
1. Save the Date – Pack 62 Cub Scout Hike/Scouting Information (New)
2. Please Note – Mandarin Classes for K and 1st Grade Students (New)
3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Parks & Recreation Programs (New)
4. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Events (New)
5. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Events for Children
6. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library: Message from Library Trustees
7. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Employment Opportunity
8. Save the Date – Barefoot Half Marathon, September 3rd
9. Save the Date – Worcester Children’s Chorus Auditions, August 23rd
10. Save the Date – SELCO Community Open House, August 18th
11. Save the Date – Purgatory Chasm Hike with Cub Scout Pack 62, August 12th
12. Please Note – Community Health Assessment

Youth Athletics and Activities
1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Soccer Fall Season (New)
2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Lacrosse Fall Clinic Powered by Scoops Lacrosse (New)
3. Please Note – Precision Basketball Training Clinic (New)
4. Please Note – Worcester Volleyball Club Blazers (New)

http://schools.shrewsburyma.gov/district/Community-Bulletin-Protocol.cfm


5. Please Note – Take Charge Hoops Basketball Clinic, August 8th-11th
6. Please Note – Shrewsbury Little League Girls Softball Fall Registration

School District Items

1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Schools Offers Meals at No Cost for Students (New)

Shrewsbury Public Schools will be participating in the National School Lunch Program and the
School Breakfast Program. As part of this program, Shrewsbury Public Schools will offer
healthy meals every school day. The Massachusetts legislature has provided funding to make
meals available at no cost to all students during the school year 2023-2024, regardless of
household income. However, families should still complete a Meal Benefit Application as this
provides data for key funding for academic resources and may also connect families to
additional benefits. This data will also support the additional funds provided by the
Commonwealth for this pilot. For more information about this program, please click here.

2. Please Note – Bus Privilege Registration 2023-2024

Please note that the Powerschool parent portal is open from August 1, 2023 through August 11,
2023 at 4:00 PM for 2023-2024 bus registrations. For all the new families who just moved to
town, welcome! Please register for your children's bus service using the parent portal. Late fees
do not apply to families who have recently moved to Shrewsbury or have children entering
kindergarten.

For all late registrations pertaining to students already enrolled in Shrewsbury Public Schools
during our spring registration window [April-June 30, 2023] and missed the deadline of June
30th, there will be a $50 late fee automatically applied to your account when you register.

For the families who partially registered but didn't pay before the June 30th deadline, there will
be a $50 late fee automatically applied to your account when you pay.

3. Save the Date – Music Drive by the Shrewsbury Schools Music/Theater Association,
September 23rd

Please save the date for the 68th annual Music Drive, taking place the morning of Saturday,
September 23rd. All high school theater and music students should plan to participate in this
one-time, four-hour event to sell season concert tickets in our neighborhoods and help raise
funds for our theater and music departments. This one event alone earns as much as $16,000

https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2638910/2b762c22-3531-11ee-947f-0ea31f41eb0d/file/FY24_MA_DESE_Public_Media_Release_Template_NO_CHARGE_FINAL%20(1).pdf


for use by our performing arts directors and teachers, and we need full community support to
accomplish this!

We are in great need of adult drivers! Each year we need 40 to 50 parents to help drive the
students out on their routes. It is a tremendous task to find enough drivers to help us in this
event. Please consider helping this year! Visit myssma.com to learn more and volunteer to
drive!

Community Items

1. Save the Date – Pack 62 Cub Scout Hike/Scouting Information (New)

You’re invited to enjoy a short hike with the Cub Scouts and learn more about what scouting is
all about!

On Saturday, August 26th from 9:00 to 10:30 a.m., scouts from Pack 62 will be leading
interested families on a nature scavenger hunt at the Lake Street Park (430 Lake Street). Hikes
start every half hour and go for about one mile. Pack 62 leaders will be on site to answer any
questions you might have about Cub Scouts. This is a great activity for K-5th grade children
and their families and a chance to learn more about scouting.

Email Robert Parry-Cruwys (vendant875@gmail.com) for more information and go to the Pack
website to learn more about our organization.

2. Please Note – Mandarin Classes for K and 1st Grade Students (New)

Massachusetts Beijing Chinese Language School, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, has a few
open seats in the K and 1st grade in-person Mandarin classes. The capacity is limited to 15
students per class. Higher-level classes are available online.

Time: Sunday afternoons during the school year, 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.
Location: St. John’s High School, 378 Main Street, Shrewsbury

For details, please visit www.MassBCLS.org. If you have any questions, email
MassBCLS@MassBCLS.org.

3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Parks & Recreation Programs (New)

http://myssma.com
mailto:vendant875@gmail.com
https://cubscoutpack62.wordpress.com/
http://www.massbcls.org
mailto:MassBCLS@MassBCLS.org


Pre-registration is required for all of the Parks & Recreation programs. Space is limited. Visit
our website for more information and registration and follow us on Facebook or Instagram for
updates and photos!

Fall Program Guide
Save the date! The Recreation Department's Fall Program Guide will be released on August
11th. The guide will be posted on our Facebook Page and MyRec registration site. Registration
for fall programs and winter youth basketball league will open on August 24th at 10:00 a.m.

Concerts at the Park
Hit the Bus Band on Tuesday, August 22nd, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Dean Park with a BBQ
fundraiser hosted by local Scout Troops

Food Truck Festival *NEW DATE*
Friday, August 11th from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. at Maple Ave Fields. Free and open to the public!
Event includes food trucks, artisan vendors, beer garden, inflatables, and other activities for
kids.

Farmers Market
Wednesdays, 2:30 to 6:30 p.m. at the Shrewsbury Senior Center (98 Maple Ave)

Food Truck Thursdays
Thursdays, 4:00 to 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall Lawn

Please click here for the Parks & Recreation website.

4. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Events (New)

50+ Job Seekers Virtual Networking Group
Come meet new job seekers to expand your network, news, and views with the Massachusetts
Library Collaborative's 50+ Job Seekers Group! If you are over 50 and unemployed and actively
looking, underemployed, seeking a new career direction, or re-entering the job market after a
gap, this group is perfect for you.

The group meets on Zoom from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. on first and third Wednesday mornings, with
repeat sessions on the same topics offered in the evenings from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. on second
and fourth Wednesday evenings. Registration is required for each session (register here for
morning sessions; register here for evening sessions). This group is sponsored by more than
60 Massachusetts public libraries. Find the full list of topics and registration here. This group is
sponsored by more than 60 Massachusetts public libraries.

SPL Spanish Conversation Club

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/xEdjgha6EnO8PH7W0zTVug~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmlo7sP0QdaHR0cDovL3NocmV3c2J1cnltYS5teXJlYy5jb21XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmSlbFu1ZJPMxnxSGmxyb3NzaXRlckBzaHJld3NidXJ5bWEuZ292WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/xEdjgha6EnO8PH7W0zTVug~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmlo7sP0QdaHR0cDovL3NocmV3c2J1cnltYS5teXJlYy5jb21XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmSlbFu1ZJPMxnxSGmxyb3NzaXRlckBzaHJld3NidXJ5bWEuZ292WAQAAAAB
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0vdO2rqjovE9xW_F5wfL_jbfjGkgU_Gnbz
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZclcOuupj0pEtJQAa0w8VAsWex6BOJcWBFn
https://www.facebook.com/events/542668697743201/542671887742882/?active_tab=about


Are you looking for a casual space in which you can practice your Spanish and learn more
about the multiple cultures of those who speak that language? Join the Spanish Conversation
Club most Tuesdays at the Shrewsbury Public Library (6:00 p.m. in the Learning Lab on the
second floor). No registration required. Visit our events calendar to check dates.

¿Buscas un espacio informal en el que puedas practicar tu Español y aprender más de las
múltiples culturas que hablan este idioma? Únete a nuestro club de conversación la mayoría
de los martes en la biblioteca pública de Shrewsbury a las 6:00 p.m. en el laboratorio del
segundo piso. No es necesario registrarse. Visita nuestro calendario de eventos para verificar
citas.

Library Writing Workshops
The Shrewsbury Public Library extends a warm invitation to all writers for writing workshops!
Come join fellow writers from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. on third Saturdays this summer (August 19) in a
space dedicated to the craft of the written word - a space that encourages improvement.

During a writing workshop, writers share their work in the hopes of receiving positive,
constructive feedback and suggestions. Workshops such as this are vital to a writer's growth,
as getting different perspectives can help a writer see things they might have missed about their
own work. It's also a great environment for fun, light-hearted conversations!

The workshops are hosted by InfinityEd and facilitated by published writer Ashton Hooley. This
program will take place in person at the library; please register separately for each session on
the library’s events calendar.

Effective Alzheimer's Communication Strategies
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Wednesday, August 9th at 7:00 p.m. to learn about the
ways that different stages of Alzheimer's and other dementias affect an individual's ability to
communicate and to get tips on better communicating with people living with the disease.
Presented by the Alzheimer's Association. This program will take place in person at the library;
please register to attend.

The Ultimate Presentation for Red Sox Nation
Take a fun and enlightening journey through Boston Red Sox history on Thursday, August 10th
at 7:00 p.m. with the Shrewsbury Public Library and Martin Gitlin, author of The Ultimate Boston
Red Sox Time Machine Book. This presentation features exciting and nostalgic videos of the
greatest and most fascinating players, teams, events, and moments in franchise history. The
program also includes trivia questions for patrons to ponder and covers Sox history from the
Royal Rooters, who launched Red Sox Nation, to Babe Ruth, to Ted Williams, to The Impossible
Dream Season of 1967, to Lynn, Rice, and '75, to the heartbreak of 1986, all the way to the four
World Series championships and beyond. It will conclude with a question-and-answer period.
Author Martin Gitlin will have autographed and personalized copies of his book available online
following the program.

https://tinyurl.com/49pnwcus
https://tinyurl.com/49pnwcus
https://infinityed.us/
https://tinyurl.com/49pnwcus
https://www.eventkeeper.com/code/ekform.cfm?curOrg=SHREWSBURY&curName=2023/08/09_Effective_Alzheimer%27s_Communication_Strategies


Sponsored by the Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library. This program will take place in
person at the library; please register to attend.

Classical Guitar Concert with Francesco Barone
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Saturday, August 12th at 2:00 p.m. for a concert with
award-winning guitarist Francesco Barone. The first half of the program will feature music of the
baroque and classical periods, including Mauro Guliani’s Grande Sonata Eroica, as well as Lute
Suite no. 1 by Johann Sebastian Bach. The second half will include music written in the 20th
century, including Frank Martin’s Quatre Pieces Breves (1933) and The Elves Suite (1984), a
piece written by living Russian composer Nikita Koshkin.

Sponsored by the Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library. This program will take place in
person at the library; please register to attend.

Wellbeing Laughter
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Tuesday, August 15th at 7:00 p.m. for a workshop on
Wellbeing Laughter, a health and wellness practice that frees the body and mind of stress and
anxiety in a light-hearted way. It uses science-based methods such as mindful breathing, gentle
movement, and healing laughter as a fun way to optimize mental and physical wellbeing. This
practice brings people together and unites them in a positive, shared experience of joyful
laughter. Wellbeing Laughter lifts one’s mood in a matter of minutes and provides a lighter
perspective on life.

Sponsored by the Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library. This program will take place in
person at the library; please register to attend.

SPL Spanish Culture Club
The Spanish Culture Club exists to provide an open and casual learning environment outside of
the classroom to promote learning and practicing the language as well as to celebrate the
cultures of Spanish-speaking countries around the world. This club is not only about learning
Spanish, but learning about Hispanic culture: cuisine, idioms, movies, food, and more. The
group will meet most second and fourth Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m. at the Shrewsbury Public
Library; no registration required. Visit the library’s events calendar to confirm dates (August 9th
and 23rd).

Meet the Author: Tom Ingrassia
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Thursday, August 17th at 7:00 p.m. for a presentation by
author Tom Ingrassia, who will discuss his "author journey," the fascinating story of how his book
came to be, and how he is taking it from printed word to feature film.

First published in 2013, One Door Closes: Overcoming Adversity By Following Your Dreams
(co-authored with Jared Chrudimsky) presents the inspiring stories of sixteen people from all

https://tinyurl.com/4ymchvuv
https://tinyurl.com/mszakbh6
https://tinyurl.com/2bwmf9ux
https://tinyurl.com/49pnwcus


walks of life who have overcome seemingly insurmountable obstacles in order to live their
dreams. Through their powerful, first-person stories, these dreamers share a road map guiding
the reader to discover how to live their life with vision, courage, determination, and passion.
The book is currently being adapted into a documentary film, premiering in Worcester in
September.

This program will take place in person at the library; please register to attend.

Summer Scares Book Discussion
Have you read at least one of the Horror Writers Association’s adult Summer Scares 2023
books? Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Tuesday, August 22nd at 7:00 p.m. for a fun,
informal discussion and share your thoughts! No registration required.

The books are:
Ring Shout by P. Djèlí Clark
Catherine House by Elisabeth Thomas
The Merry Spinster by Daniel M. Lavery

5. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Events for Children

We have some great events for Children happening in August at the Library!

● Mondays, August 7th and 21st - Infant Explorers - at 10:00 a.m. For ages 0-2.9. A
program for our littlest patrons to explore the world around them! This sensory program
will have children 0-2.9 years old explore through touch, sight, and sound. This program
is intended for you to engage 1-to-1 with your child. No registration. Please take a
token, one per family, available starting at 9:30 a.m.

● Monday, August 7th - Family Disney Trivia - 6:00 p.m. For all ages. Registration
required. Do you love everything Disney?! Make your team and head to the library for
the most magical trivia of the year! You'll get free pizza too! Registration is required. All
ages welcome.

● Mondays, August 7th-August 28th - Play Chess - 7:00 p.m. All ages welcome! No
instruction, but come and play against other people. There will be boards and timers
available to use. No registration required.

● Wednesday, August 9th - Mission: Space - 3:00 to 4:30 p.m. in Meeting Room A and B.
Explore the solar system and learn about space, no rocket needed! For kids ages 5+.
No registration required.

● Fridays through August 25th - Summer Crafternoons - 2:30 p.m. No registration
required. For grades kindergarten and up. Drop in for weekly themed crafting in the
Children’s Program Room. Adult supervision required.

● Monday, August 14th - Buzzz… the Bee is Here – Spelling Bee for Kids - 6:00 p.m.
Registration required. The Library's Spelling Bee is for kids entering grades 3 and 4.

https://tinyurl.com/4fweeufp
https://shrewsburypubliclibrary.org/adult-services/summer-reading
https://bark.cwmars.org/eg/opac/results?query=ring+shout&qtype=title&fi%3Asearch_format=&locg=1&detail_record_view=0&sort=poprel
https://bark.cwmars.org/eg/opac/results?query=title%3Acatherine+house&qtype=title&fi%3Asearch_format=&locg=1&detail_record_view=0&_adv=1&page=0&sort=poprel
https://bark.cwmars.org/eg/opac/results?query=title%3AThe+Merry+Spinster&qtype=title&fi%3Asearch_format=&locg=1&detail_record_view=0&_adv=1&page=0&sort=poprel


Participants will be picked through a lottery system. If your child gets in, you will be
contacted by August 7th. If you are interested, please send the following information to
splkids@cwmars.org starting July 31st: child's name and grade; parent's name, email,
and phone number.

● Wednesday, August 16th - Kids’ Talent Show - 6:00 p.m. Registration required. Does
your child have a special talent that they’d love to share with a crowd?! Do they sing,
dance, write poetry, or tell jokes? Sign them up for a spot in our talent show! Guidelines
for performers: Performances must be kept to under 4 minutes. There will only be 1
minute of time between performers, so set-up should be minimal for each performance.

● Thursday, August 24th - Popstars and Popsicles – End of Summer Party - 3:00 p.m. You
did it! Now.. Jjoin the children's librarians to celebrate the end of the Summer Reading
Program with popsicles and karaoke fun! While supplies last. This is an all-ages family
program.

Check our online calendar for more details and registration!

6. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Employment Opportunity

The Shrewsbury Public Library is hiring a part-time Youth Services Assistant. This is a
non-benefited position. The Youth Services Assistant will be part of our dynamic Youth Services
team and work in conjunction with the other team members and be responsible for planning and
implementing fun, educational, and STEAM-focused programs for children 0-18. Please see the
full job description for more information.

7. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library: Message from Library Trustees

We’ve had many discussions with our library staff and community partners to try to create a safe
environment for middle school aged kids. We restricted the students to the young adult and
community commons sections of the library, offered age-appropriate activities, and volunteered
to help monitor and supervise the students during the time they were in the library. These
efforts did help somewhat; but, put simply, we cannot safely supervise and manage the number
of students at the library. Behavioral issues also continue to impact overall safety and disturb
other patrons’ use of the library. There is also concern for students’ safety while walking to the
library and through the center of town and in the parking lot, as many children have been
observed to disregard traffic.

At a properly posted public meeting, the Board of Library Trustees voted unanimously on June
20, 2023 to change the Child Safety Policy regarding when children can use the library building
without adult supervision in response to the above. The updated policy, effective July 1, 2023
reads:

mailto:splkids@cwmars.org
https://bit.ly/2Do6yT8
https://www.shrewsburyma.gov/Jobs.aspx?UniqueId=98&From=All&CommunityJobs=False&JobID=Library-Assistant-Youth-Services-265


Children through grade six must be continually attended and supervised by a parent or parent’s
representative while in the library. Children in grades seven and eight may be left unattended
for a maximum of two hours.

8. Save the Date – Barefoot Half Marathon, September 3rd

If you don’t have any plans for“Labor Day Weekend, we would like to invite you to the third
Barefoot Half Marathon on Sunday, September 3rd at 6:30 a.m. Have you ever witnessed
someone running barefoot? Do you even know about this event that has been happening in
Worcester county since the pandemic? The half marathon will start in Sterling and finish at
Shrewsbury High School. You are invited to “Sweat for Education” or just cheer for the runners.

This event is organized by “Nap Briye,” a non-profit organization with a mission to create a
digital platform to provide good quality, free, and accessible education to underprivileged
children in Haiti. Our mission is to reduce the percentage of people who do not have access to
education and increase the literacy rate in Haiti. The Haitian educational system yields the
lowest total rate in the education realm of the Western Hemisphere. Despite being the first
black independent nation in the world, Haiti's economic and social development continues to be
hindered by political instability, increasing violence, and unprecedented levels of insecurity,
which exacerbate fragility. Education is the key to success. Without education, there will be
more insecurity due to delinquency. With education, we will have hope for a better future.

You can join us and “Sweat for Education,” volunteer, donate, and tell your friends and family
about this event. Check our website or google 2023 Barefoot Half Marathon. Feel free to share
it on your personal social media and follow us.

9. Save the Date – Worcester Children’s Chorus Auditions, August 23rd

Worcester Children's Chorus auditions are open! Children and youth ages 8-18 throughout
Central Massachusetts are encouraged to sign up for WCC's auditions for the 2023-2024
concert season on August 23rd from 3:30 to 6:00 p.m. at Assumption University.

The audition fee is $25; financial assistance for audition fee and annual tuition is available.
Tuition ranges from $625-$750 depending on age level.

Worcester Children's Chorus provides professional-level choral singing instruction and an
enriching program for each child. Weekly rehearsals lead to exciting performance opportunities
locally throughout Central Massachusetts in venues like Mechanics Hall, Polar Park, or
Worcester Art Museum. The music education your child or youth will gain is meaningful,
serious, and fun, or as we like to say, "serious fun!" Learn more about our after-school program

http://www.barefoothalfmarathon.com


for youth singers in Central Massachusetts by visiting our website, or click here for the audition
form.

10. Save the Date – SELCO Community Open House, August 18th

SELCO will be holding its first Community Open House on Friday, August 18th from 11:00 a.m.
to 2:00 p.m. at SELCO's service area at 30 Municipal Drive. Parking will be available at Paton
School. This event will feature tours of the Johnson Substation, Touch-A-Truck, kids activities,
giveaways, Boston Trolley Dogs food truck, free popcorn, bounce house and inflatable games,
information on rebates and incentives such as heat pumps, EVs, weatherization, yard
equipment, solar, appliances and more, Electric Vehicle displays, SELCO Stream demo and
raffle, green screen fun sponsored by Shrewsbury Media Connection, and more! Click here for
the event link and here for the Facebook link.

11. Save the Date – Purgatory Chasm Hike with Cub Scout Pack 62, August 12th

Interested in a fun, short hike through the rocks and paths of Purgatory Chasm? Then join the
scouts of Pack 62 on Saturday, August 12th from 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. as we travel on this
half-mile trail. Will you dare to climb through Fat Man’s Misery? All participants should bring
plenty of water, good hiking/climbing shoes or sneakers, and sun protection.

Open to all residents of Shrewsbury. Cub Scouts are open to boys and girls from K-4th grade.
To learn more about Pack 62, email Cubmaster Rob Parry-Cruwys (vendant875@gmail.com) or
visit the Pack website.

12. Please Note – Community Health Assessment

A CHA, or a Community Health Assessment, is a way of gathering information about what the
community's needs and resources are when it comes to being healthy. A CHA should answer
the question: What does a healthy region look like and what more do we need to do to get
there?

The 2024 CHA will bring together information on the health of the Greater Worcester region
from varying data sources and through information provided by the community. We encourage
anyone who works or resides in any of the following communities to complete the survey:

- City of Worcester
- Town of Grafton
- Town of Shrewsbury
- Town of West Boylston

https://worcesterchildrenschorus.org/
https://worcesterchildrenschorus.org/audition-form/
https://l.ead.me/be7SoU
https://fb.me/e/65vagbhbZ
mailto:vendant875@gmail.com
https://cubscoutpack62.wordpress.com/


The Worcester Division of Public Health, lead agency of the Central MA Regional Public Health
Alliance (CMRPHA), in partnership with UMass Memorial Health, Fallon Health, and the
Coalition for a Healthy Greater Worcester is leading the effort. Other community organizations
serve in an advisory capacity for the CHA including but not limited to local governments,
non-profits, and healthcare institutions.

A CHA is meant to be a tool for the community to know more about the health concerns,
resources, and priorities of the residents, students, and workers of the region. A well-done CHA
ensures that resources go towards the issues that are most pressing, that organizations will
work together to improve health in key areas, and that decisions are made with health in mind.

Please click here to take the 2024 Community Health Assessment. The deadline to respond is
August 18th. We want to hear from you! Thank you for your valued input!

Youth Athletics and Activities

1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Soccer Fall Season (New)

Registration is still open for the fall season for Shrewsbury Youth Soccer minis age groups
(pre-kindergarten through grade 2). Our games are currently scheduled to start on September
9th, with practices starting 1-2 weeks before. Please click here to register.

We have migrated our Registration System to Sports Connect. Some important points for
registration:

- If you do not currently have a Sports Connect account, you will have to create one and
add each of the players you would like to register for the fall.

- You do not have to upload a birth certificate.
- No uniform order is required for Pre-K to Grade 2 (it is provided as part of your

registration).

2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Lacrosse Fall Clinic Powered by Scoops Lacrosse
(New)

Scoops Lacrosse will be running a 5-week fall lacrosse clinic open to boys and girls ages 3-8 in
Shrewsbury. Scoops Clinics are designed for kids who are interested in learning as well as
continuing their development of lacrosse. Kids will be broken into different groups based on age
and/or skill levels. Most importantly, Scoops Clinics are designed for maximum amounts of fun,
confidence building, and pure lacrawsomeness. The only equipment necessary is a lacrosse
stick. We are pad-free at Scoops.

https://shrewsburyma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/14906/2024-CHA-Community-one-pager-PDF
https://www.shrewsburyyouthsoccer.com/Default.aspx?tabid=762826


Click here to register. Reach out to alison.smith@shrewsburylacrosse.com with any questions!

3. Please Note – Precision Basketball Training Clinic (New)

Varsity basketball team captain Jackson Handley and team member Julian Cho are offering a
3-day basketball clinic on August 12th-14th and August 19th-21st. The goals are to teach you
critical skills and lessons that we have learned throughout playing in numerous diverse
basketball leagues, many finishing with championships. We will enhance your individual skills,
give feedback, and track your performance, all within the spirit of teamsmanship. Please see
the flier for details.

4. Please Note – Worcester Volleyball Club Blazers (New)

Worcester Volleyball Club Blazers is offering a 10-week program for grades 5 and up. No
experience is required to participate! Participants receive an introduction to volleyball, learn
from trained coaches, develop skills, and build a passion for the game. Our inclusive club
brings kids and young adults (up to age 24) with and without disabilities together, providing
enriching experiences for all. Our programs provide our community with the opportunity to
increase physical activity, create new friendships, develop new skills, increase independence,
and experience success.

The Blazers meet at the Open Sky Community Services Gym (4 Mann Street, Worcester). The
program begins on Saturday, September 9th. Registration day is on August 22nd. The program
is a collaboration between Worcester Volleyball Club Blazers and Open Sky Community
Services' Community Membership Department. Please click here for the registration form and
additional information.

Ask about our volunteer and mentorship opportunities! For more information, please reach out
to our program contact, Susan Dunshee, at worcblazers@gmail.com or (508) 277-6986 or visit
www.worcblazers.com.

5. Please Note – Take Charge Hoops Basketball Clinic, August 8th-11th

Shrewsbury High School boys basketball coaches, Adrian Machado and Gerry Nowosacki, are
sponsoring a 4-day basketball clinic for boys and girls in grades 3 through 12. The focus will be
on individual skills through the use of time-oriented drill stations. The goal will be to learn,
relearn, and execute the fundamentals of basketball, enhance one’s skills, and be a better
player and teammate.

https://www.scoopslax.com/register/fallscoops23shrewsbury
mailto:alison.smith@shrewsburylacrosse.com
https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2638903/8e91d88e-3530-11ee-8ba8-0a58a9feac02/file/Precision%20Basketball%20Training%20Clinic%20flyer.pdf
https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2638931/be4b2460-3533-11ee-a716-027b4a6ebcdd/file/WVC%20Blazers%20-%20Volleyball%20Registration%20Form%20-%20Fall%202023%20(1).pdf
http://www.worcblazers.com


The clinic will take place at the Shrewsbury High School gymnasium from Tuesday, August 8th
through Friday, August 11th between 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. For more information and to
register, please click here. If you have any questions, please contact Gerry Nowosacki at (508)
842-6014 or gym21rat@aol.com.

6. Please Note – Shrewsbury Little League Girls Softball Fall Registration

Learn and play softball in a competitive and fun environment. The season runs from September
9th through October 22nd and is open to ages 4-16. No experience necessary. Practices will
be held 1-2 times per week after school or on weekends, with one game per week held on
weekends. Click here to register. Non-Shrewsbury players are welcome if your town does not
offer a fall program. Any questions? Please email us at shrewsburygsb@gmail.com.

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FTWnYnFbUxDZhtWzQ6%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR324HDDjq_9H8Jvlbkw4cpdjv32Ni52DyXY5F_OYVdBkCtQCWPvE4RfiRU&h=AT3xDTsD8Kw2IfWVadIRk1AN8k9FEGkF471l5CK5PVUhTpLhUcIbz9i_ylWervL-KaudJJ3q9Yv2AEfwzmcXdB1oNDwwlgImlALytL9Mo14VoQS8kgUMvVj4P14pDrKnvwcMIxpJwQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT1W5oGIEFIoDAivNrzqRpwtD6J2nsBPzOXA-bnR8y0rSOfBTSHQqngro0pBZPTNxLzlmIrm_ZwUEnwxy1ZmbiW_Zy_Jr6kguBMNJwQwDVWUjDRQX_ikraPIiNNerAFFv8HJzl5hgZ_slz5i_6W3nxRqPYwoZ5KZFHotINnRII4EkpLkS-XmFU-222IfVWYaOWg7GeuDzv4y
mailto:gym21rat@aol.com
https://shrewsburylittleleaguema.com/
mailto:shrewsburygsb@gmail.com

